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Introduction 
Here is yet another report of Orphanage updates. A number of activities have been so far 
done. Construction projects are almost finished. Some details of progress are illustrated 
bellow. 
 
Dormitory construction 
The dormitory is almost finished. Plastering, flooring and ceiling are done. Glasses and 
door will anytime from now be fixed after they are bought. The remaining work will be 
painting. 

    
Dormitory almost finished, next are doors & windows panes, then paint 

 
Storage Construction 
The storage room remains with little work to be done. These include fixing doors, glasses 
and painting. Currently here is the position. 

  
Storage shed position. Slanting slab at entrance to be built later. 



Gardening 
The garden is still productive. During a one month holiday, vegetables grew healthier 
because children went home for whole April Month holiday as usual to link them with 
guardians. As such, vegetables were harvested and sold. The realized cash was used to 
buy fertilizer and new seedlings. Any other money saved is banked in orphanage account. 
Nevertheless, the garden provides enough vegetables for feeding the children. Fruit trees 
are also growing very healthy in the orchard. The pond is also filled with water after 
some furrow repairing. Fingerings will be stoked in a few days. Refer bellow; 

   
Garden full of vegetables                fish pond full of water                           health fruit tree 

 
Conclusion 
The Orphanage will resume its operations with children at campus on 7th May, 2012. It is 
of this reason that only construction and garden projects were in operation at orphanage 
in holiday. In conclusion, the management team and the board continue thanking 
everybody directly or indirectly involved in helping out SOCH. 
 
Reported By: Angus Kamandete Chuma (Managing Director) 


